# VILLAGE OF BARRINGTON HILLS PLAN COMMISSION

### AGENDA \* MARCH 10, 1975 8:00P.M.

- 1. Minutes of February 10, 1975
- 2. Equidae
- 3. Village Plan

## VILLAGE OF BARRINGTON HILLS

#### PLAN COMMISSION

#### Minutes of March 10, 1975

present: Alberts Galloway Klein Moseley Schultz Younger	absent: Cassell Lockett Sirotek	guests: Walker Ehler Ehler Wrska Potter Hansen Klein	MacDougal Berns Lyons Hamill Haney Kantor Lacy	Apter
		Deermester	Nieto	

The meeting was called to order at Countryside School at 8:07 P.M..

The minutes of February 10, 1975 were approved as read. Larry Galloway acted as chaorman in the absence of Martin Cassell. Larry presented a revised letter from Mrs. Lyons on the proposed Horse Ordinance.

Mr. Potter from Penny Road asked about equine problems in the village. Larry Galloway discussed the problems the village has encountered.

Mr. Ron Berns was concerned with over control on horse owners and any proposed ordinance.

Mr. Alberts discussed aspects of a proposed ordinancethe advantages and disadvantages.

Trustee Hansen indicated there was no timetable for a proposed Horse Ordinance. She discussed similar ordinances in Lake Forest and South Barrington.

Mr. Schultz and Mr. Alberts were asked to report on local ordinances regarding equidae at next meeting.

Mr. Berns discussed various definitions that pertained

to a proposed Horse Ordinance as related in some of our village ordinances.

Mr. Galloway asked Trustee Hansen for a list of the complaints over the last year. She indicated pollution, over-crowding, and commercial uses such as boarding for profit.

Mr. MacDougal was interested in the manure problem not the number of horses per acre.

Mr. Alberts discussed commercialization. There followed much discussion pro and con.

Mr. Schultz discussed present village plan indicating it is adequate for our present needs.

Mr. Nieto presented plat of property on Ridge Road between Oak Knool and MerriOaks Roads. This same property was submitted previously by Mr. Pollack. The width of lots five and six are less than 300 feet. It was recommended that the gentlemen be referred to village attorney Sid Craig on the average width of bots in question.

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Stebbins Younger